
Three educational program proposals
have been forwarded to the U.S., Office
of Education for consideration. These
projects were presented to the Tribal
Executive Board for acceptance by the
office of the Education Coordinator Jake
Bighorn, Jr., OKAP (Office of Native A-
merican Programs).

Upon approval, the projects were con-
structed and forwarded to the U.S. Of-
fice of Education in Washington D.C. The
combined total of all the grants re-
quested is over $181,000. The three pro-
ject proposals are entitled: The Fort
Peck Assiniboine and Sioux Environmental
Education Project; Project Phoenix; and
the Adult Basic Education Project.

The proposed Environmental Education
Project will cost over $37,000. Two full
time employees (12 months) and four col-
lege students (15 weeks) will be employ-
ed to implement the program.

The general purpose of this proposed
project is to accumulate and develop in-
teresting and important information con-
cerning the protection and proper use of
the environment of the Fort Peck Reser-
vation. Further, the results of this
project will be used in the development
of long range environmental protection
plans.

The following is a breakdown of the
types of information to be gathered and
centralized:

-Statistics and procedures of existing
industries on the reservation.
-Information relevant to proposed indus-
tries and businesses for the reserva-
tion.
-City zoning laws relevant to industrial
parks; and the extent to which future
plans have been enacted.
-Relevant information to the Artic Pipe-
line as it may or may not directly ef-
fect the reservation:
-Information relevant to coal mining
possibilities on this reservation with
comparative statistics and plans ac-
quired from coal mining operations on
the Northern Cheyenne, Crow and Navaho
Reservations. Also, information of the
same nature from mining interests in the
neighboring state of North Dakota.
-Positive and negative use of insecti-
cides in agricultural operations on the
reservation; in relation, preliminary
data to be collected on effect such in-
secticides have on local wild game

-Relevant statistics concerning existing
and planned livestock operations. Con-
sideration of such occupational relevan-

cy to existing land base to be promoted.
-Effect of proposed damning of Poplar
River on the Canadian side of the bor-
der. Poplar river bisects the Fort Peck
Reservation from north to south.
-Data on existing and planned housing
projects; relevant to water and land us-
age; effect on sanitation; effect on ex-
isting local and city zoning codes.
-Authentic documentaries of the negative
effects of environmental destruction in
other areas of the country.
-Comparative water treatment statistics
from communities on and surround the
Fort Peck Indian Reservation.
-Data relevant to effect of contemporary
cultural (Indians) activities on local
environment; i.e. construction of camp
grounds for Pow-wows.
-Limited data on recycling solutions in-
volving different elements of a reserva-
tion livelihood, specifically abandoned
cars.
-Data relevant to the historical associ-
ation between the Assiniboine and Sioux
and their environment.
-Survey data portraying individual con-
cerns of the reservation area residents.
-Limited data of archeological history
of this area; this will be a supplemen-
tal element to the Proposed Fort Peck
Assiniboine/Sioux Bi-lingual and Bi-cul-
tural Project.
-Limited data on quantity and quality of
any relevant curriculum material being
taught in the local public schools.
-Legal aspects involving any environmen-
tal effect actions planned for this
area.

The proposed "Project Phoenix" is a
bi-lingual and bi-cultural project. The
title "Phoenix" is taken from a legend-
ary story about a bird (the Phoenix
bird) which was burned and killed, but
came back to life again out of the ashes
of the fire that killed it.

The general objectives of the project
are to "revitalize" or bring back some
of the Indian ways and the languages
that are rot being used nowadays. It is
hoped that by using the strong elements
of the Assiniboine and Sioux ways, some
of the major educational and law-break-
ing problems on this reservation could
be curtailed.

INDIAN YOUTH ACHIEVES RECOGNITION IN SPORTS

Lyle Bighorn, the grandson of Mr. and
Mrs. Jacob Bighorn Sr., Brockton, is es-
tablishing his and the Indian presence
in the athletic activities at Westwood
High School, Mesa, Arizona.

Westwool High is a Class Triple A
(AAA) school in Mesa. The approximate
number of students in the high school;
grades 10 through 12, is 3000. Lyle is
currently a Sophmore at Westwood.

Lyle has established himself in all
of the four major sports; with concen-
tration in Basketball, Football and
Track and Field.

As a Freshman last year, Lyle suc-
cessfully pole vaulted a hieght of 12
feet for his Junior High team. He will
be concentrating on this area again at
Westwood High.

In Sophomore football at Westwood,
Lyle played Defensive Cornorback and on
Offense he was the Kicking Specialist
and back-up Quarterback. In addition to
kick-offs; he scored 26 points on Points
After Touchdowns (PATS) and Field Goals.
The Junior Varsity football teams' sea-
son record was 10 wins and 1 tie.

The current season Junior Varsity
Basketball teams' record is 10 wins and
1 loss. In the words of the Varsity
Coach at Westwood, Mr. Bud Doolen, this
years' Junior Varsity team is "the best
JV team ever, at Westwood; not only do
they have great hieght, but also quick-
ness and speed." .The core of the team
consists of a 6'7" center, a 616" for-
ward, two 6 footers and Lyle and another
Indian boy (a Pima Indian) who stand at
5'11".

Lyle is a starting guard and shares
the high scoring average with a fellow
team member of 12 points per game.

Lyle is the son of Narcisse and Leah
Bighorn. Narcisse is the Education Of-
ficer for the Salt River Pima Indian
Reservation located near Mesa.

Information available indicates that
Lyle is the first Indian student at
Westwood High to successfully compete
and excel in all three sports.

During the summer, Lyle alternates as
a starting Fielder and Catcher for one
of the local organized league baseball
teams.

He also plays the trumpet in the Jun-
ior Varsity Marching Band.

Since Lyle is one of a few Indian
students at Westwood High School; he is
made constantly aware of the fact that
his accomplishments are not only those
of an individual, but also those of an
Indian boy.#

Five personnel will be employed full-

time and three college students will

work for rim  weeks; if the project is
approved for funding.

Also, some of the information that

can be compiled by the staff could be
used for reference by Project Headstart,

the Public Schools and the Adult Educa-
tion Project on this reservation. Most
of this information will be developed
here on the reservation and contain
facts about this reservation and the
Indian people who live hers.

The proposed Adult Basic Education
Project is a general continuation of the
currently existing Fort Peck Adult Bas-
ic Education Project.

Again, this proposed project is one
part of a larger proposal, submitted
with the Northern Cheyenne and Crow as
past of a Tri-Tribal Coalition.

The services to be provided by this
project are GED preparation classes and
other types of classes that would be of
use and interest to the adults of this
reservation.

The total amount requested for this
project is $82,107.00.

One additional staff member; a quali-
fied (college degree) math instructor
will be employed to work with the
project. This person will also act as
the GED Examiner for the reservation as
it is also proposed to establish a GED
Testing Cester on this reservation. The
Test Centers used now are at Glasgow and
Glendive.

Final approval for these proposals
will be determined during the month of
April. If approval for these grants
comes through, the projects will com-
mence on July 1, 1975 and run through
June 30, 1976,

LYLE BIGHORN


